Serving the Children of the World | July 26, 2025





Captured Moments from This Past Week...



Sherwood Robin Hood Festival



Thank goodness... the weather was not too hot on Saturday, when several of our members helped the Tualatin Kiwanis make Elephant Ears and Beignets at their booth at the Sherwood Robin Hood Festival. We enjoyed the camaraderie of working with fellow Kiwanians and Key Clubbers, as well as ably met the challenge of working with a deep fryer in the hottest part of the day! It was nice to see that the Tualatin Kiwanis sold out of all their food supplies over the course of the two-day event. They use the funds they make from this project to help pay for many of their service programs.

At-A-Glance



A Calendar of This Coming Week's Activities

July 27 – August 2

Sunday	• Tigard Farmers Market at 8:30 a.m. • Sunday Parkways in East Porland at 9:45 a.m. or 1:30 p.m. Meet at Ventura Park.
Monday	Packed with Pride at Christ the King Church at 9:15 a.m.
Tuesday	• Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market at 4:45 p.m.
Wednesday	Mexican Dominoes at the Pellman's at 6:00 p.m.
Thursday	Packed with Pride at Christ the King Church at 9:15 a.m.
Friday	 Key Club at Wildlife Festival at Langer's in Sherwood starting at 9:00 a.m. Mt. Hood Kiwanis Camp workday starting at 12:30 p.m.
Saturday	 Key Club at Wildlife Festival at Langer's in Sherwood starting at 9:00 a.m. Bruce Kaiser Memorial Service at Tigard United Methodist Church at 2:00 p.m.

Plan ahead for these special opportunities next week:

- Monday, August 4th Key Club Board meeting at Starbucks at 6:15 p.m.
- Monday, August 4th Division Council Meeting at Courtyard Village or via Zoom at 6:30 p.m.
- Tuesday, August 5th Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market at 4:45 p.m.
- Wednesday, August 6th Lunchtime Kiwanis meeting at Murrayhill Taphouse at 11:45 a.m.
- Saturday, August 9th Fantasy Yarn Wigs workday at Sherwood United Methodist Church at 10:00 a.m.

of note*

- You have your choice of activities to do TODAY. Most members will probably choose our monthly help at the Beaverton Food Bank. Don't forget to wear warm clothes and plan to be there at 9:00 a.m. Some may want to go to the Key Club Division Council Meeting at the Tualatin Public Library at 11:00 a.m. And some may wish to participate in the Cedar Hills Wine Tasting at Dauntless Winery at 2003 Main Street, Forrest Grove, which also starts at 11:00 a.m.
- Tomorrow is also a day when members will be choosing which activities they
 wish to support. Some will be at the Tigard Farmer's Market and others will be
 at the East Portland Sunday Parkways event. A few may attend both activities,
 assuming they leave the market before closing time and do an afternoon shift
 in East Portland.
- Tuesday evening is another opportunity to earn funds for the club and help the Hillsboro Kiwanis with their alcohol monitoring at the Hillsboro Tuesday Night Market. Remember to show up in Hillsboro for duty by 4:45 p.m.
- Have you signed up, yet, for the food you plan to bring to the Mexican
 Dominoes games, held at the Pennell's on Wednesday evening? If not, please
 do so as soon as possible, <u>HERE</u>. Be there around 6:00 p.m. at 6510 Failing
 Street, West Linn. It is sure to be a fun evening!
- We have finalized our plans for going to the Mt. Hood Kiwanis Camp on Friday, August 1st. We'll be leaving around 12:30 p.m. After we get up there, we'll be helping with general tasks as assigned... things like cleaning, mopping, whatever is needed. At 4:30 we'll be able to watch their final "campfire" activity with their skits and more! At 5:30 we'll be helping to serve dinner.

Then, we'll get a chance to eat dinner and then head back home. We hope to arrive home around 9:00 p.m. It should be a fun day of service!

- On Friday, August 1st and Saturday, August 2nd we have been asked to assist the Key Club with a service project. They will have a table at the Tualatin Wildlife Refuge Festival which is being held in Sherwood at Langer's. They will be doing face painting, asking for donations to be given to the Ronald McDonald House Charities. Since money is being exchanged, Key Club International requires that an adult be present. They will need someone there from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. If anyone would like to assist in chaperoning this activity, please let Sue know. The hope is for adults to serve 2-hour shifts.
- On Monday, August 4th, we have a Kiwanis Division Council Meeting at 6:30 p.m. at Courtyard Village, or via Zoom. Further details will be shared once they are received from Susie Meyer, the LTG.
- Don't forget that our first lunchtime meeting of August will be on the 6th at Murrayhill Taphouse at 11:45 a.m. It looks like we may have at least one Key Club scholarship recipient at the meeting!
- Saturday, August 9th, is the Fantasy Yarn Wigs Project. It's being held at the Sherwood United Methodist Church starting at 10:00 a.m. This is a division-wide service activity which we hope several of our members will choose to support. Please RSVP using the QR Code on the flyer on page 5.
- Bill spent 9 hours the other day cleaning, re-building and re-painting one of the three benches that we maintain in the Tigard community. Below are two pictures from that service project.



Fantasy Yarn Wigs Workshop

Making soft, whimsical yarn wigs for children undergoing cancer treatment. Step 2: Creating flowers for the wigs & decorating envelopes to be given to the children.

Saturday, August 9th, 10:00 am to 12:30 pm United Methodist Church 22280 SW Washington St., Sherwood

Click **HERE** to register

Questions: Susie Meyer 503-701-4067 susiekmeyer 72@gmail.com



Sponsored by Kiwanis Greater Portland Area Division